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Volume 69, No. 4 

With 2010 fast approaching, the VMCA will be        
celebrating 63 years as an association dedicated to: 
1) Promoting environmentally sound mosquito control 

practices in Virginia;  
2) Keeping abreast of developments and methods; 
3) Disseminating information and providing training to 

association members and other interested parties; and 
4) Educating the general public and uniting common 

interests and objectives to further professionalism in 
the control of mosquitoes. 

President’s Message 

December 2009 

Lane Carr            
VMCA President, 2009 

Our annual meeting is just around the corner and as always, I know it will provide a 
great opportunity to learn and be re-acquainted with friends and colleagues. 
The VMCA ballot will be mailed out next month so please be on the look out for it.  
There are two outstanding candidates running for 1st Vice President and I encourage 
all voting members to take an active role. 
We all know by now that the pending EPA-mandated NPDES permit is scheduled to 
become a reality in April 2011. A draft permit, for comments, is to be issued in March 
2010. The VDEQ will administer and enforce the new permit requirements. The 
VMCA provides the perfect avenue for providing comments and input but to be    
effective, it is imperative that we ALL make our voices heard. There is a wide range of 
mosquito control operations within our state and we need to make sure the permit 
writers understand what we do. It is ultimately up to us to do what we can to ensure 
this process is as painless as possible. We need to express our questions and concerns. 
The goal is to operate under a statewide General Permit. This likely means each       
locality would still be responsible for providing their own individual Notice of Intent. 
There are still more questions than answers. 
Randy Buchanan, Legislative Committee co-chair, will be coordinating with VDACS 
and the VDEQ in the upcoming months as they begin to hammer out proposed     
permit details. Again, VDACS will not have a role in enforcing the permit. They have 
only been asked by VDEQ to provide insight because they are the current entity    
regulating pesticide use. Please channel any input and/or questions you may have for 
the state, through Randy. 
A genuine thank you to all the members of the VMCA who make this a great           
organization. It has been a privilege to serve as President! 
Sincerely, 
Lane Carr 
VMCA President 
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 Upcoming Dates: 

Jan 13th              VMCA Recertification Category 6, 8, 60– Hampton Library– 4207 Victoria Blvd, Hampton, 
                           Virginia 

Jan 19th-21st      MAMCA Annual Meeting– Savannah, Georgia 

Feb 17th-19th    VMCA Annual Meeting– Virginia Beach, Virginia 

Mar 28– Apr 1    AMCA Annual Meeting– Lexington, Kentucky 

   New Slide Set on the History of  Dengue Research 

Dr. Goro Kuno, who recently donated his dengue and DHF library to AFPMB for scanning 
into our database, has recently sent us an outstanding PowerPoint presentation on the history 
of  dengue research.   It comes complete with a narrative, and Dr. Kuno has given us full     
permission to send it along to all of  you for use.  You can see or download it on our website 
afpmb.org.  You will find it on the front page, upper left, under the “What’s New” section. 
Submitted by CAPT Stan Cope, PhD 

Announcements  

VMCA organization mailing address 
Make sure you send all forms to the proper address.   

Virginia Mosquito Control Association 
Jo Ann Beasley, Secretary/Treasurer 

179 Lilly Road  South Mill, N.C. 27976 
Phone 252-771-5221 or Cell 757-508-5224 

Fax 252-771-5221 
Email dojobeas@earthlink.net 

 

Volunteer your time for the VMCA in 2010 
The VMCA is dependent on its members to get things done. Take the time to volunteer for a 
committee in 2010. You can contact any board member or committee chair at any time to   
participate. 

                         Thank You 

 We would like to thank the men and women in the military for their       
 dedication and service to our country.  For those deployed, we are thinking 
 of  you and your families during the holiday season. 
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In Memory of  LTC (Ret.) Benjamin F. McLaurin, Jr. 

   LTC (Ret.) Benjamin F. McLaurin, Jr., known to all as Ben, was born on January 
   29, 2942 in Yazoo City, Mississippi to the late Benjamin F. McLaurin, Sr., and  
   Sezzie M. McLaurin. He departed this life on Monday morning, December 7,  
   2009, at Potomac Hospital, Woodbridge, Virginia. 
   Ben was educated in the Coahoma County schools and graduated from              
   Coahoma County Agricultural High School, Clarksdale, Mississippi, in 1959. In 
   1963 he graduated from Kansas State University with a Bachelor’s degree in     
   entomology. In 1965 he received a Master’s degree in entomology. 
   He was commissioned as a second lieutenant in the U.S. Army Medical Services 
   Corps in 1965. His career spanned over 25 years, with assignments in Korea,  
   Vietnam, Germany and several CONUS assignments; he received numerous  
   achievement awards, citations, decorations and medals throughout his career. In 
1990, Lieutenant Colonel McLaurin retired from Army Medical Command as a Medical Entomologist.  
He began his civilian career in 1992 as an entomologist with the Prince William County Environmental 
Services Division and remained in this position until July 2009. 
Ben’s loving memory will be cherished by his devoted wife Mary, Lake Ridge, Virginia, one son, Kevin 
M. McLaurin, one daughter-in-law, Kimmie McLaurin, two grandsons, Matthew and Sean,        
Adamstown, Maryland; one brother, Johnnie W. McLaurin, Altadena, California; one aunt, Jessie Ruth 
Willis, Springfield, Massachusetts; his mother-in-law, Mildred Porter, Cheraw, South Carolina; also left 
to cherish his memory are four brothers-in-laws and their wives; Robert L. Porter (Carolyn) Cheraw, 
South Carolina; Benjamin Nuriddin (Sandra), Charlotte, North Carolina; Richard K. Porter, Cheraw, 
South Carolina; Harold V. Porter (Ann), Cheraw, South Carolina; and a host of nieces, nephews,  
cousins and friends. 
A memorial service was held on Saturday, December 12, 2009 at Old Bridge United Methodist 
Church, Lake Ridge, VA. Interment with full military honors will be held December 22, 2009, at 11:00 
A.M., at Arlington National Cemetery. 
In lieu of flowers, the family requests that donations be made to the American Cancer Society in  
memory of Benjamin F. McLaurin, Jr., online or at this address: 
124 Park St. S.E.; Vienna, Virginia 22180; (703) 938-5500 
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TMVCC Update 
Greetings Everyone, 

The last two meetings were held in Hampton at Sandy Bottom Nature Park.  We had over 20 
members at each meeting representing all of  our cities.  Thanks to our September 9th sponsor, 
Peter Connolly of  AMVAC and Jeff  Hottenstein and Phil Faris of  Clarke for October 14th.  

Our end of  the year Appreciation Luncheon is postponed until December 16th due to the 
Nor’easter that dumped large amounts of  rain on us for several days.  It will be held at    
Chesapeake Mosquito Control, 900 Hollowell Lane, beginning at 11:00 A.M. and followed by a 
catered lunch.  We will elect a new vice-president and secretary for 2010.  I have enjoyed my 
time as President of  the TMVCC and I wish everyone a happy, safe holiday season. 

Lisa Wagenbrenner, President, TMVCC 

MAMCA Update 

The Mid-Atlantic Mosquito Control Association will hold their 35th Annual Conference on 
January 19-21, 2010.  The conference will be at the Hilton Savannah Desota Hotel in Historic 
Savannah, Georgia.  The presentation lineup for speakers and topics is strong an I am sure it 
will be very informative.  See you in Savannah. 

Kirby 

VMCA Legislative Committee 
NPDES Permitting Updates 

October 7, 2009 the EPA held a webinar to talk about the upcoming National Pollution      
Discharge Elimination System (NPDES) permitting requirement for the application of        
pesticides to, over or near Water of  the US (WOUS). You can review this at the following link.  
http://www.h2osci.com/News/EPA%20Aquatic%20Pesticide%20Webcast%2010.7.09.pdf. 
On December 9, 2009 we held an informal meeting with a group from Virginia Department of  
Agriculture & Consumer Services (VDACS) to talk about our industry and offer assistance in 
providing information. VDACS regulates pesticide applications in Virginia. The upcoming 
NPDES permit for pesticide applications to WOUS will be regulated by The Virginia           
Department of  Environmental Quality (DEQ). VDEQ regulates issues concerning WOUS in 
Virginia. 
Municipalities that currently have a NPDES Storm Water Permit, regulated by Virginia        
Department of  Conservation & Recreation (DCR) will likely still be required to obtain a 
NPDES permit for pesticide applications to, over or around WOUS. Note that DCR  regulates 
Virginia’s Storm Water Program. We are currently working with DEQ to build a Draft permit 
that will be available for public comment April 11, 2010. 
The focus of  this permit will include Mosquito Control, Gypsy Moth Control, Aquatic Pest 
Control and anyone that applies pesticides to, over or around water. The definition of  
“around” water has not yet been determined. We have great hopes of  having enough input to 
make this as painless as possible. If  your organization applies pesticides to, in or around waters 
of  the US, you need to contact us and provide input. 
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A B C of  Bites 
Education and Outreach is a Year Round Effort 

Submitted by: Carl Sivertsen, Fairfax County 

For the past few years the Fairfax County program has aggressively reached 
out to the community with its mosquito messages.  Fliers, PSAs, brochures, 
calendars, fly swatters and candy bugs and we were always well-received by 
the community - yet we were lacking in the area of young child and parent 
education. 

Between the 2008 and 2009 mosquito seasons, the DCIP staff worked on 
several children’s books in the hope of coming up with an educational tool 
that would work with young families.  It was during these months of trial 
and error that we discovered that writing a children’s book is not easy.     

Finally, we decided on an ABC book -- it sure sounded simple.  How hard could it be to come up with 
words, phrases and pictures for 26 letters?  Well it was hard and it was challenging and at the end it 
was fun. 

We were coming to the end of the 2009 mosquito season and the books were not yet ready.  In     
mid-September, the Fairfax County Disease Carrying Insects Program received its shipment of around 
10,000 children’s books.  We were happy to have them in hand and then came to the realization that 
the season is almost over and mosquitoes were not a concern of the community.  As many of you 
know the Fairfax County program does not lack ingenuity in the area of marketing its program.  With 
only two community events on the calendar, one at the end of September and the other in October 
we were worried about getting these books into circulation.  Then an idea came up– Let’s have a meet 
the artist and get an autographed book!  Joe Sutliff, the artist for all our calendars and this book, 
agreed to come to the events.  For two days on different weekends, Joe signed books for the kids and 
several thousand books were put into circulation. 

We were so happy to see the community reaction to these books.  The parents and kids loved them 
and our elected officials did too. 

But the story does not end here. 

All year long, H1N1 has been grabbing the headlines and has been the focus of the public health  
community.  H1N1 vaccines have now become available and mass clinics were being held at the   
Fairfax County Government Center.  The goal for each clinic was to vaccinate up to 12,000 people.  
As public health officials, the Disease Carrying Insects Program staff were called in to work the very 
long lines and be a combination of greeter and information official.  It is often said that good luck is 
where    opportunity and preparedness meets– well on Saturday, November 7, 2009, DCIP got lucky.        
Thousands of young children and their parents would be standing in line for hours with nothing to do 
while waiting for a vaccine– that was our opportunity.  And we came prepared: a supply of ABC 
books, a captive audience, and an abundance of staff.  The ABC books were almost as popular as the 
flu vaccine.  The kids for a book and the parents had a happy and quiet child. 

We share this with you to simply remind you that education and outreach is a year-round activity that 
can support the other parts of your program by showing the community that you care about them as 
you do the work of mosquito control. 
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Remember to Vote– Meet the Candidates 

Election ballots are being mailed out next month to all regular members.  If  you are a regular 
member and do not receive a ballot in the mail contact Jo Ann Beasley.  Mail back your ballots 
or bring them to the annual meeting.  All ballots must be in before the business meeting. 

This year we have two outstanding candidates for one vacancy on the board of  directors, the 
office of  First Vice President.  The candidate with the highest number of  votes will take office 
of  First Vice President. 

Lisa Wagenbrenner 

Lisa Wagenbrenner is head of the Biology  Department for 
Chesapeake Mosquito Control.  She overseas all aspects of 
the arboviral surveillance program that includes trapping, 
speciation, data management, and sentinel chickens.  Prior 
to her work in Chesapeake, Lisa was employed as the     
biologist in Hampton Mosquito Control for 3 ½ years.  In 
Hampton, she was instrumental in developing a new and 
improved sentinel chicken program.  While working in 
Hampton she became involved with the Tidewater      
Mosquito Vector Control Council and served as secretary, 
vice-president, and president.  As president of TMVCC, 

she served one year on the Virginia Mosquito Control Association Board.  She is also an active     
member of the Tidewater Regional Arboviral Surveillance Team.  In 2004, Lisa graduated with honors 
from Old Dominion University with a Bachelor of Science in Marine Science.  While obtaining her 
degree, Lisa was employed as a seasonal mosquito control intern for the City of Virginia Beach.  This 
experience was influential in her career path into mosquito control.  Lisa enjoys being involved in the 
mosquito control community and values her camaraderie she has developed with her colleagues over 
the years.  Training and education are a component of her career that she believes is an important part 
of any organization or community. 

 

Lauren Wright 

Lauren Wright began working in mosquito control in the summer 
of 2001 for Clarke Mosquito Control.  Since that time Ms. Wright 
has been involved in mosquito control situations in various states.  
Ms. Wright currently oversees operations and contracting for 
Clarke’s Manassas, Virginia office.  Ms. Wright serves as the   
eastern regional representative for Clarke’s social responsibility 
committee.  Ms. Wright is a graduate of Michigan State University 
with a degree of Fisheries and Wildlife Management. 
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2010 Annual Meeting Tentative Program 

Wednesday, February 17, 2010 

8:00 AM Registration & Refreshments 

9:30 AM Opening Ceremony & Introduction of  Officers 

9:40 AM Official Welcome & Opening Remarks 

9:50 AM Virginia Arboviral Surveillance Update, Dr. David Gaines 

10:30 AM Radford University– TBD 

10:50 AM TBD 

11:15 AM VDACS Info and Updates, Gary Young 

12:00 PM Lunch (on your own) 

1:30 PM Dengue Fever in the Southeast, U.S., Dr. Gary Clark 

1:55 PM Application of  Mosquito Larvicides with Ultra Low Volume Sprayers, Speaker  
  TBD 

2:25 PM Barrier Treatments: An Alternate Adulticiding Option, Joe Andrews 

2:40 PM Natular™ XRG Formulation Field Trial on a Former Dredge Spoil Site in              
  Portsmouth, VA, George Wojcik 

3:05 PM Break 

3:25 PM Identifying females of  Oc. atlanticus and Oc. tormentor and similar species, Dr. Bruce 

  Harrison 

3:55 PM National Discharge Elimination System of  Permits Update, Joe Conlon 

4:10 PM Communication & Community Support, Carl Sivertsen 

4:25 PM TBD, CPT Stan Cope 

4:50 PM American Mosquito Control Association Update, Joe Conlon 

5:00 PM Adjourn 

6:00 PM Ice Breaker 

Thursday, February 18, 2010 

7:45 AM Registration & Refreshments 

8:15 AM RAMP testing, Dr. David Gaines 

8:35 AM RAMPing Up: Our first year of  experience with the RAMP WNV testing system, 
  Joshua Smith 

9:00 AM Using Resting Boxes to Collect and Analyze Blood fed Anopheles near the  

  Potomac River, Andrew Lima 
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Thursday, February 18, 2010 Continued 

9:30 AM Parasites: So you Think YOUR Life Stinks, Joe Conlon 

9:50 AM Break 

10:10 AM USDA Center for Medical, and Agriculture and Veterinary Entomology, Dr. Gary 
  Clark 

10:30 AM Literature Retrieval System, Rich Robbins 

11:15 AM The Emerging Use of  Robotics in the Pest Control Industry, Jim Reindfleish 

11:35 AM Outreach– A Program Multiplier, Tom Gallagher 

12:00 PM Luncheon Buffet, Awards, & Entertainment 

2:00 PM Two years of  the Zumba and BG Sentinel traps in Fairfax County Mosquito     
  Surveillance System, Joshua Smith 

2:20 PM Feeding habits of  Cx. pipiens in California, Matthew Montgomery 

2:45 PM Energy Synthesis and Mosquito Vector Competence in Arboviruses, Dr. Rajeev 
  Vaidyanathan 

3:05 PM Break 

3:25 PM GIS mapping of  Eastern Equine Encephalitis, Jayne Deichmeister 

3:40 PM Mapping Rift Valley Fever potential in Virginia, MAJ Christy Tedrow 

4:00 PM Vendor Presentations 

5:00 PM Adjourn 

6:30 PM Biting Time/Social 

Friday, February 19, 2010 

8:30 AM Illegally Dumped Tires… A Collaborative Approach, Jennifer Welch 

8:50 AM TBD, Radford University 

9:10 AM Ticks at Fort Eustis, Tim Christensen 

9:30 AM Break 

9:50 AM TBD, Norfolk Lab 

10:10 AM TBD 

10:30 AM Mid-Atlantic Mosquito Control Association Update, Kirby Foley 

10:40 AM Website Update, Kirby Foley 

10:50 AM State Report, Phil Meekins 

11:10 AM Business Meeting and Door Prices, Lane Carr 

12:00 PM Adjourn 
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VIRGINIA MOSQUITO CONTROL ASSOCIATION 
PRE-REGISTRATION FORM 

ANNUAL MEETING - FEBRUARY 17-19 2010 
 

NAME: _________________________________________________________ 
 
AFFILIATION: __________________________________________________ 
 
MAILING ADDRESS: ____________________________________________ 
 
CITY: __________________________STATE: ____________ ZIP: ________ 
 
PHONE (WORK)_______________________(HOME)___________________ 
 
EMAIL: __________________________________________________________ 
 

REGISTRATION FEE SCHEULE 

Please check below: 

  Regular Member (inc. banquet) $85.00__________________ 

  Organizational Member   $85.00__________________ 

  Non-member (inc. membership) $95.00__________________ 

  Full-time Student   $20.00__________________ 

  Spouse/Companion (inc. banquet) $55.00__________________ 

  One Day Fee (inc. banquet)  $55.00__________________ 

  One Day Fee (not inc. banquet)         $35.00__________________ 

Registration fee includes coffee breaks, banquet and socials. 

Registration at the door will be: 

   Regular  & Organizational Members           $  95.00 

   Non-Member:                $110.00 

Please return this form by JANUARY 11, 2010 to 

     Virginia Mosquito Control Association 

     Jo Ann Beasley, Sec/Treas. 

     179 Lilly Road                                  Phone:   252-771-5221 or 757-508-5224 

     South Mills, N.C.  27976                Fax:  252-771-5221(call prior to faxing) 

 

Please make checks payable to: VIRGINIA MOSQUITO CONTROL ASSOCIATION 
*Please remember this registration is for the meeting only. 

The membership form is enclosed. You can find the hotel reservation form on the VMCA website. 



VMCA Membership Application 2010 

 
NAME:        Membership Fees    
PHONE:                                   Regular      $  10.00 
ADDRESS:                           Associate     $    5.00  
ORGANIZATION:      Student      $  10.00 
*EMAIL:         Organizational       $  15.00 
         Sustaining     $300.00 
         Total Submitted   ______ 
*When you provide an email address you will receive an electronic   

copy of  the “The Skeeter”, newsletter of  the VMCA.   

 

If  you want to receive a hard copy of  “The Skeeter” in the mail you must check this box.  
 
Make checks payable to:           
VMCA 
Attn. Jo Ann Beasley 
179 Lilly Road    Phone  252-771-5221 or 757-508-5224 
South Mills, NC  27976   Fax      252-771-5221(call prior to faxing)  
 

*Student memberships require proof  of  student status.   

*Membership period is from January 1 – December 31. 
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Hotel Reservation for VMCA Annual Meeting 

February 17-19, 2010 

Please remember that the Annual Meeting Registration form is only for the meeting.  This 
year to reserve a room you can go to the VMCA website and click on the link or copy and 
paste the  following link into your web browser.  

http://www.starwoodmeeting.com/StarGroupsWeb/booking/reservation?id=0910139976&k
ey=F330C 

Thank you and we look forward to seeing everybody in Virginia Beach. 

 



VMCA Recertification Course January 13, 2010 
 

The Virginia Mosquito Control Association is sponsoring a re-certification course for Categories 6, 8 &      
Registered Technician (60) Wednesday, January 13, 2010.  It will be held at Hampton Library, 4207 Victoria 
Blvd., Hampton, Virginia.  Registration is at 9:00 AM. Please be on time!  

The fee for this course is $10.00 for VMCA Members, $15.00 for non-members (applicators not for hire), 
and $30.00 for non-members (applicators for hire).  There will be a $2.00 late fee after January 7, 2010. 

Should you have any questions or need further assistance, please contact either Leroy Bohn at (757) 204-4598 
or Jo Ann Beasley at (252) 771-5221.  

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

DIRECTIONS 
LOCATION: Hampton Library 
ADDRESS: 4207 Victoria Blvd., City of Hampton, Virginia 
PHONE: 757-727-1154 (Library) 
PARKING: Please park at the stadium parking lot across the street. 

COMING FROM I-64 WEST 

Take exit 267, make a left on Settlers Landing Road, proceed to bridge and through town, make a left on     
Kecoughtan Road, go two blocks, Hampton Library on your left.  (Library is on the corner of Kecoughtan and 
Victoria Road). 

COMING FROM I-64 EAST 

Take exit 265A to Lasalle Avenue, make a right, go to Settlers Landing Road, make a left, go to Kecoughtan 
Road, make a right and go two blocks, Hampton Library will be on the left. 

 
COMING FROM I-664 

Take exit 265A to Lasalle Avenue, make a right, go to Settlers Landing Road, make a left, go to Kecoughtan 
Road, make a right, go two blocks, Hampton Library is on the left. 
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The Skeeter is the official publication of the Virginia Mosquito Control Association.   

The VMCA membership is encouraged to submit articles, reviews, and any other interesting facts or tidbits for 
publication.  Submissions can be sent to Jennifer Welch at wel33@co.henrico.va.us 

Committee Chair / Production: Jennifer Welch, Henrico County 

Distribution: Lane Carr, Henrico County  

Regular Contributors: Dr. Jorge Arias, Dr. David Gaines, Dr. Bruce Harrison, CAPT Stan Cope 

Editorial review: All the members of the board.  

Production advisor: George Wojcik, City of Portsmouth 

Take the time to volunteer on a committee.  An active membership makes for a stronger organization.  

Contact anyone on the Board to participate.   

President: Lane Carr   (804) 727-8359   car04@co.henrico.va.us 
President Elect: Brian Prendergast   (757) 953-1031   Brian.Prendergast@med.navy.mil 

Vice President: Charles Abadam (757) 514 -7609 cabadam@city.suffolk.va.us 
1st Vice President:  Clem Morrissey  (757) 766-3301  clemedith@gmail.com 

Secretary / Treasurer: Jo Ann Beasley     (252) 771-5221 or (757) 508-5224 dojobeas@earthlink.net 
Past President: Jennifer Armistead   (703) 507-7510   jsarmistead@gmail.com 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

           Graphics done by Samantha (Sami) Alvey, age 13. 
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2009 Virginia Mosquito Control Association Officers  

President: Lane Carr   (804) 727-8359   car04@co.henrico.va.us 
President Elect: Brian Prendergast   (757) 953-1031   Brian.Prendergast@med.navy.mil 
Vice President: Charles Abadam (757) 514 -7609 cabadam@city.suffolk.va.us 
1st Vice President:  Clem Morrissey  (757) 766-3301 clemedith@gmail.com 

Secretary / Treasurer: Jo Ann Beasley     (252) 771-5221 or (757) 508-5224 dojobeas@earthlink.net 
Past President: Jennifer Armistead   (703)507-7510   jsarmistead@gmail.com 
*TMVCC Representative:  Lisa Wagenbrenner (lisawagenbrenner@cityofchesapeake.net 
*MAMCA Representative: Kirby Foley (757) 382-3459  kfoley@cityofchesapeake.net  
* Denotes a non-voting member of the board.      

Are you a director, manager, lead mosquito control person for your area?  Consider signing up as an organizational     
member,. The cost is only $15 but includes one regular membership.    

ABC Termite 
Mick Mihalcoe 
P.O. Box 8786 

Virginia Beach, VA 23450 
Mick.abctpc@yahoo.com 

757-422-0409 
 

Chesapeake Mosquito  
Control Commission 

Gene Payne 
900 Hollowell Lane,  

Chesapeake VA 23320 
gpayne@cityofchesapeake.net 

757-382-3458 

City of Hampton 
Mike Elberfeld 

419 N. Armistead Ave. 
Hampton, VA 23669 

melberfeld@hampton.gov 
757-727-2807 

City of Newport News 
Marcus Leeper 

505 Oyster Point Rd.   
Newport News, VA   23602 

jleeper@nngov.com 
757-269-2884 

City of Portsmouth 
George Wojcik 

2001 Frederick Blvd. 
Portsmouth, VA 23704 

gwojcik@portsmouthva.gov 
757-393-8666 

City of Suffolk 
Charles Abadam 

441 Market St. Room 114,  
Suffolk, VA 23439 

cabadam@city.suffolk.va.us 
757-923-2049 

Clarke Mosquito Control 
Andy Lima 

7301 Gateway Ct. 
Manassas, VA 20109 
alima@clarke.com 

202-409-9640 

Fort Eustis 
Yardley Butt 

1407 Washington Blvd. 
Fort Eustis, VA 23604 

yardley.butt@us.army.mil 
757-237-3721 

Gloucester County 
James Diggs 

P. O. Box 329,  
Gloucester, VA  23061 

jdiggs@gloucesterva.info 
804-693-5250 

Henrico County 
Randy Buchanan 
P.O. Box 27032,  

Richmond, VA  23272 
buc06@co.henrico.va.us 

804-501-7332 

James City County 
Rick Hall 

115 Tewning Road,  
Williamsburg, VA 

wrhall@james-city.va.us 
757-259-4116 

Langley AFB 
James Will 

1CES/CEOIE 37 Sweeney Blvd 
Langley, AFB 

James.will@langley.af.mil 
757-764-3324 

Langley AFB 
Mitchell Burcham 

7154 Chapman Dr. 
Hayes, VA 23072 

mitchell.burcham@langley.af.mil 
757-764-3324 

Navy Medical Entomologist 
Brian Prendergast, LCDR 

620 John Paul Jones Circle, Suite 1100 
Portsmouth, VA 23708 

Brian.prendergast@med.navy.mil 
757-953-0734 

Prince William County 
Lewis Jones 

4092 Merchant Plaza Suite A 
Woodbridge, VA 

fjones@pwcgov.org 
703-792-6279 

Town of Boykins 
R.S. JR Edwards 
P. O. Box 363  

Boykins, VA  23827 
townofboykins@charter.internet.com 

757-654-6361 

Virginia Department of Health 
Dr. David Gaines 

109 Governor ST. P.O. Box 2448 Suite 
516 Richmond, VA 23219 

david.gaines@vdh.Virginia.gov 
804-864-8141 

York County 
Thomas Gallagher 

P.O. Box 531  
Yorktown, VA  23690 

gallagher@yorkcounty.gov 
757-890-3791 

2009 Organizational Members 



Newsletter of                      
The Virginia Mosquito                   

Control Association 

         Henrico County 
Attn. Jennifer Welch 

P.O. Box 90775 
Henrico, VA 23273-0775 

Phone 804-727-8358 
Fax 804-727-8344 

www.mosquito-va.org 

 

Membership payment is by calendar year and includes subscription to the VMCA Newsletter " The 
Skeeter:”  Memberships renew January 1STeach year 

Enclose proof of student status 

Mail this form to Jo Ann Beasley, Secretary/Treasurer VMCA, Telephone: (252) 771-5221 or Cell (757) 508-5224 

Payable to:  Virginia Mosquito Control Association,       
  Jo Ann Beasley, Secretary/Treasurer 
  179 Lilly Road   South Mills,  N.C. 27976 
  Phone (252) 771–5221 or cell (757) 508-5224 Fax (252) 771-5221 
  Email dojobeas@earthlink.net 

NAME: Regular $ 10.00 

PHONE: Associate $   5.00 

ADDRESS: 
  

Student: $   3.00 

E-MAIL: Organizational $ 15.00 

ORGANIZATION: Sustaining: $300.00 

  TOTAL SUBMITTTED   

2010 VMCA Membership Application 


